Sheridan Township Board of Trustee’s
June 20, 2017
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Richard Porter @ 6:20 p.m.
Pledge:  The pledge was given by Supervisor Richard Porter.
Present: Roll call Ken Vogt, Scott Frederick, Shanna Pollman, Brenda Heisler, and Richard Porter.
Absent:  None
Audience:  Director of Albion Library Cindy Stanczka, County Commissioner Gary Tompkins, Carolyn Face Gilg, Chief Lance Lohrke, Doug Pollman, Fireman Donovan Green, and Tim Zasucha
Approval of Agenda:  A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Scott Frederick to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried.
Minutes:  A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Scott Fredrick for the minutes to stand as written.  The motion carried.
Bills:  A motion was made by Shanna Pollman, 2nd by Scott Frederick to pay the bills.  Roll call vote – Yes – Ken Vogt, Scott Frederick, Brenda Heisler, Richard Porter, and Shanna Pollman.  The motion carried.
Treasurer’s Investment Report:  A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Scott Frederick to accept the Treasurer’s Investment Report as written.  The motion carried.
Correspondence:  None
Public Comment:  -Gary Tompkins 7th District County Commissioner met with Joan Blair and resolved her issue.
-He spoke on the Road Millage and the possibility of getting the roads replaced, Act 51.
-He spoke on the possibility of the formula needing to be change to be equal for all townships.
-Cindy Stanczka the Library Director- The library has a survey out that they would like the citizens to look at, and would like their feedback on where the citizens would like their money to be spent.
-There is also a summer reading program going on and is also available to Homer, Jackson, and Marshall Residents.
Planning Committee: -There was a short Planning Committee meeting, and there was nothing to report on.
-Road Department- Scott Frederick and Richard Porter met with the Road Department and will be discussed later.
Fire Department:  -Chief Lance Lohrke said they have been reimbursed for the Haz-Mat Accident.
-See attached report.
-We will be sending a fire truck and staff to represent the Sheridan Fire Department at the funeral for the Fire Chief Comstock.
Unfinished Business: - A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Scott Frederick for the closing of Sheridan Township Office July 3 thru July 6, 2017.  The motion carried.
-Consumers Powers gave us $200.00 for rebate cards and a motion was made by Brenda Heisler, 2nd by Scott Frederick to give the cards to the Fire Department to use as a food card when they have runs or however they can get use out of them.  The motion carried.
-Richard Porter gave a report on the bullet proof glass.
-Richard Porter gave a report on the roofing job.
New Business:  -Road report – A motion was made by Brenda Heisler, 2nd by Scott Frederick to complete C Drive with the paver patch for $6,246.07.  Roll call vote – Yes – Shanna Pollman, Richard Porter, Brenda Heisler, Ken Vogt, and Scott Frederick.  The motion carried.
-A motion was made by Scott Frederick, to pay for the completion of C Drive at $9,473.06.  Roll call vote – Yes – Shanna Pollman, Scott Frederick, Richard Porter, Ken Vogt, and Brenda Heisler.  The motion carried.
-A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Brenda Heisler to move money out of the General Fund to the Road Fund. Roll call vote – Yes – Shanna Pollman, Scott Frederick, Ken Vogt, Richard Porter, and Brenda Heisler.  The motion carried.
-Dangerous Buildings Hearing Officer – A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Shanna Pollman to accept James Hunt in this position.   Roll call vote – Yes – Ken Vogt, Shanna Pollman, Scott Frederick, Brenda Heisler, and Richard Porter.  The motion carried.
-Resolution 2017-03  - Marijuana Facilities Authorized by PA281 of 2016.  A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Scott Frederick to accept Resolution 2017-03.  Roll call vote –Yes – Shanna Pollman, Brenda Heisler, Ken Vogt, Scott Frederick, and Richard Porter.  The motion carried.
-A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Shanna Pollman, to pass the voting machine Resolution.  Roll call vote – Yes – Scott Frederick, Brenda Heisler, Richard Porter, Shanna Pollman, and Ken Vogt.  The motion carried.
[bookmark: _GoBack]-A motion was made by Shanna Pollman, 2nd  by Ken Vogt to accept the Tax Rate Request.  Roll call vote – Yes – Scott Frederick, Richard Porter, Shanna Pollman, Ken Vogt, and Brenda Heisler.  The motion carried.   Richard Porter will fill out the paper work tomorrow.
-Road Committee: Members of the Road Committee are Tom Shedd, Scott Frederick (Board Member Representative not a Committee Member), Carolyn Gilg, Pamala McCoy Bill McCoy.  A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Brenda Heisler to accept and complete the Road Committee.  The motion carried.
-Richard Porter is our representative for the Brown Field.
-Presentation of the Audit by Scott McLane was discussed-a noon time meeting was discussed and will be set at a later date.
Adjourn:  A motion was made to adjourn by Brenda Heisler, 2nd by Shanna Pollman @8:30 p.m.   The motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted

Brenda Heisler, Secretary 






 
